Minutes of Meeting of Forthampton Parish Council held on Thursday 11 March 2021 via Zoom at 7.45pm.
Present:           Mrs L Remmer, J Holloway, M Russell, G Bloxham, C Moss
In attendance:  I Coleman, R Ascough (second half)

1
Minutes of the meeting held on 11 February 2021 were discussed and approved.
2
TBC Presentation - LR briefed the meeting on the questions and evidence she presented to 
the Inspector at TBC Planning Examination Meeting.  The Inspector’s report will not be 
ready “until well into the summer”.

3
Highways/Ditches – After many enquiries, LR has eventually managed to get someone from 
Glos Highways to visit on 17 March to inspect the items complained about, ie potholes in 
Church Lane, the “triangle” at Church Lane junction and repainting the “slow” sign near the 
war memorial.  Also to inspect the state of the road by Southfield.  CM confirmed that they 
are also visiting soon to sort out the problems at Merrymans Cottage.
4
Grass cutting at Village Hall – P Remmer has obtained quotes for cutting the churchyard and 
it will be taken over by the person who cuts the village hall grass.  I Coleman asked if the 
Parish Council could contribute towards this as the village hall is more of a community 
space now.  This will be discussed at the next meeting.
5
AGM – It was decided to change the date to 20 May to comply with the government 
guidelines on meetings and social distancing.  GB will invite Greenwoods and LR will ask 
Anabel Mackinnon if she wishes to attend.
6
Footpaths – Public Rights of Way must be recorded by 1 January 2026.  JH has looked at the 
Forthampton map and compared it to the OS map.  There do not appear to be any problems 
but the footpaths will be walked over the coming years to ensure everything is in order – JH 
will organise.

7
Notice Boards – The main parish council noticeboard is very difficult to use in the winter so 
notices have been placed on the barn notice board.  To be investigated.

8
Defibrillator – this has to be checked every month with an email sent off to confirm that it is 
in working order.  It was agreed that all councillors should learn how to do this and CM will 
be the first to be trained.  The batteries will also be checked.  
9
Census – most people have received confirmation of how to complete the forms on 21 March.

10
Local elections – I Coleman confirmed that the village hall had been booked for the 
forthcoming local elections in May.  LR will publicise these in the village newsletter.

11
Meetings with Fisher German – it was agreed that these bi or quarterly meetings should be 
resumed.  LR will arrange.

12
Litter Picking – This was arranged for Saturday 27 March at 10.30am.  LR will contact TBC 


with regard to the necessary equipment required.

13
Any other business: Nil
Meeting closed at 9.00pm

Next meeting arranged for Thursday 15 April via Zoom.

Cheques approved:

000383
Greenwood Therapeutic Horticulture

Donation
£300.00
